
 
    

    
 

State of Vermont             [phone] 802-338-4724        Agency of Human Services 
Department of Health             [fax] 802-338-4706 
Division of Health Surveillance                   [or] 800-660-9997 
Public Health Laboratory 
Physical address:  359 South Park Drive 
                                   Colchester, VT 05446              
Mailing Address:   P.O. Box 1125 

 Burlington, VT 05402-1125 
 
 
 
 

December 15, 2023 
 
Yolanda Pastrana 
BioReference Health, LLC 
481 Edward H. Ross Drive 
Elmwood Park, NJ 07407 
 
Dear Ms. Pastrana: 
 
Enclosed please find your 2024 certificate, from the Vermont 
Department of Health, to perform workplace urine drug testing for 
clients in the state of Vermont. 
 
If you have any questions, or if there are any changes in personnel, 
location, or accreditation status, please contact this office.  
 
Thank you. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Workplace Drug Testing Certification Administrator 
 
 
 
 
Attachments 

 
 

 
 

      



 
 

 
State of Vermont Department of Health 

 
The Vermont Department of Health has designated 

 
BioReference Health, LLC 

Elmwood Park, NJ 
 

to analyze the body fluids or materials listed below for drugs, in accordance 
with 21 V.S.A. Chapter 5, Subchapter 11, §514-16, 518, 520, 

for the period shown below. 
 

URINE 
 

________________________         January 1, 2024            
Commissioner of Health           Date of Approval 
 
 
________________________         December 31, 2024  
Workplace Drug Testing Certification Director        Certificate expiration date 
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